
 

 

  

 

April 1, 2021 

Via E-mail: glenna.schultz@boe.ca.gov 

Ms. Glenna Schultz 

State Board of Equalization 

Property Tax Department 

PO Box 942879, Sacramento, California 94279-0064 

RE: Prop 19 

Dear Ms. Schultz: 

Please consider issuing guidance that would codify the date of Intergenerational Transfers for property 

tax assessment purposes as the property grant date rather than the transfer recording date. 

Thank you. 

William Brigida 
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